CONNECTICUT TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION MEETING MINUTES JUNE 26, 2011

The Annual State Meeting held during the Connecticut State Shoot at the Hartford Gun Club was called to order by President Ben Giaquinto. President Giaquinto welcomed and thanked all present for attending. A motion to waive the reading of the minutes was made by Delegate John Russo and seconded by Phil Slyvestro.

Treasurer Report: Treasurer Fred Farber reported that the CTA is solvent and the dues rebate from the ATA is \$1917.00 up \$6.00 from the previous year. Last year from October 1, 2009 to the second day of the 2010 state shoot, the daily fees totaled \$531.00 compared to the same time frame this year of \$731.00. Therefore attendance is up. Financial statements are available upon request. We are still owed some money for advertisements for the state program book. Motion to accept the report by Delegate Joe Cimino and a second was given by Delegate Russo.

Correspondence: None

Presidents Report: President Giaquinto expressed the CTA's appreciation to all those contributing to the success of the State Shoot. All the corporate sponsors, NSSF, Browning, Benelli, Lomac, North Atlantic Sportsman. Thanks to Joe Cimino for the outstanding trophy package as well as the BT 99 and Benelli and to the Hartford Gun Club who has considering the conditions for the last two days has done a marvelous job in getting the shoot going and keeping it going. Delegate Bill Boudreau agreed to be the nominating chairman for the elections at the October meeting.

Vice Presidents Report: Vice President Tony Minervini inquired of those present how many had used the new pre squad service and if there had been any issues of concern. He mentioned that he knew of some minor ones that can be worked out and in light of the success, it will be used again for next year.

Secretary's Report: None

ATA Delegate: None

New Business: None

President Giaquinto introduced ATA Vice President Wayne Morris who thanked him and the officers of the CTA for the opportunity to speak and congratulated all on a successful shoot. Vice President Morris gave updates on the Eastern Zone and the Grand American.

President Giaquinto also thanked Joyce Morris for doing such a wonderful job cashiering the State Shoot.

Elections: Treasurer Farber nominated current ATA Delegate Rich Latouf for ATA Delegate. Delegate Russo gave the second. There were no other nominations. Secretary Cheryll Pittera cast one vote for Rich Latouf.

Dave Bicknell nominated current Alternate Delegate Cheryll Pittera for Alternate ATA Delegate. Theresa Bellerive gave the second. There were no other nominations. Secretary Pittera cast one vote for Cheryll Pittera.

Delegate Greg Mastriano nominated Dave Bicknell for Delegate at Large. Treasurer Farber gave the second. There were no other nominations. Secretary Pittera cast on vote for Dave Bicknell.

Joe Wheeler nominated current Delegate at Large John Russo. Todd Palmer gave the second. There were no other nominations. Secretary Pittera cast one vote for John Russo.

President Giaquinto introduced this years State Shoot Honoree Scott Bliss.

Delegate Boudreau presented the State Team and High Average awards.

The Benelli raffle was held by Delegate Cimino and Delegate Bicknell and the gun was won by Barbara Jaye.

President Giaquinto asked for a motion to adjourn. Motion by Delegate Russo.